At a REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said Township at 7:00 p.m.

On the 22nd Day of August, 2005

Roll Call

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




James E. Manley, Jr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent 

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG led by Mrs. Jane Sager of Floral Park, a former Town Supervisor of the Town of Newburgh.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

Mrs. Sager reminded everyone that Councilman Piaquadio’s mother recently passed away.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR THE AGENDA: none

4.
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS: none
5.
POLICE:


A.     Budget Transfer

Police Chief Charles Kehoe requested the transfer of $5,000 from account #3120-208 (equipment) to account #3315.02 (Police block grants).  The funding will be utilized to purchase a new Livescan fingerprinting system.


MOTION to approve Chief Kehoe’s request for a budget transfer, made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent.


B.     Telephone Lease

Chief Kehoe requested approval of an adjustment of $37.81 per month to the telephone lease for an upgrade on seven phones used by detectives.  At the time of their installation, the Chief authorized the upgrade from six lines to eight lines with a record function.  In response to a question from a Board member, Chief Kehoe stated that the company the Police Department uses is Telecom Support.


MOTION to approve Chief Kehoe’s request for an adjustment of $37.81 per month to the telephone lease for an upgrade on seven phones, made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent.

6.
ASSESSOR:   Newburgh Capital Group (Newburgh Mall) Certiorari Settlement  

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, presented a proposed settlement of the Newburgh Mall Tax Certiorari (2004-2005) negotiated by Dave Murphy, Esq.  Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town, was present and recommended accepting the settlement.  The settlement is attached.
MOTION to approve the Settlement of Newburgh Mall Tax Certiorari as presented by Mark Taylor, made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Manley.


VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent.
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7.
JUSTICE COURT:  

A.
Hiring of New Court Clerk for Judge Martini

Town Justice Jude T. Martini has requested that Felicidad C. Mullen, who has been a part-time employee of the Town since May 22, 2003, be appointed to the vacant position of full time Court Clerk.  Ms. Mullen will be paid $10.50 per hour, with a starting date of September 1, 2005.  Roseanne Smith, Personnel Director for the Town, had indicated that both Judge Martini and Judge Clarino each have an additional full time position available and the funds are in the budget.  Accordingly, this promotion is appropriate.  The existing eligible list has been exhausted and both employees will be appointed provisionally. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, pointed out that because Ms. Mullen was an employee of the Town prior to the new fingerprint law going into effect, she is exempt from the provisions of that law.
MOTION to appoint Felicidad C. Mullen as a full time Court Clerk, on a provisional basis pending her passing the Civil Service exam, made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
B.
Hiring of New Court Clerk for Judge Clarino

Town Justice Richard Clarino has requested that Kajornsak Rangsityothin, who has been a part-time employee of the Town since Sept. 29, 2004, be appointed to the vacant position of full time Court Clerk.  Mr. Rangsityothin will be paid $10.50 per hour, with a starting date of September 1, 2005.  Roseanne Smith, Personnel Director for the Town, had indicated that both Judge Martini and Judge Clarino each have an additional full time position available and the funds are in the budget.  Accordingly, this promotion is appropriate.  The existing eligible list has been exhausted and both employees will be appointed provisionally. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, pointed out that because Mr. Rangsityothin was an employee of the Town prior to the new fingerprint law going into effect, he is exempt from the provisions of that law.

MOTION to appoint Kajornsak Rangsityothin as a full time Court Clerk, on a provisional basis pending his passing the Civil Service exam, made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Manley. 
VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
8.
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN:  

A.
Acceptance of GEIS

Mark Taylor presented the Generic Environmental Impact Statement (GEIS) on the Comprehensive Plan to the Town Board and recommended it be accepted.  It will be available for public scrutiny in the Town Clerk’s office beginning at 8:30 tomorrow morning.  Mr. Taylor recommended that the period to accept written comments close on September 16.
MOTION to accept the Generic Environmental Impact Statement (GEIS) as submitted, with the period for written comment to end September 16, made by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
B.
Schedule Time and Date to Reopen Public Hearing for Comprehensive Plan

Supervisor Booth suggested that the Public Hearing on the Comprehensive Plan be held at 

7:00 p.m. on Monday, September 19th, at Town Hall.  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, 


noted that this is the date and time of the next Public Meeting of the Town Board,
and asked if accordingly it wouldn’t be preferable to schedule this hearing on a different date.  Supervisor Booth replied that he believes it is better to have public hearings on nights when people are used to meetings being held.  He also noted that there will be an audit/workshop meeting the previous Wednesday, so much of the business slated for the Sept. 19 meeting could be taken care of then.  A citizen in the audience asked if this would be the final hearing.  Mark Taylor responded that this would be determined by the tenor and nature of the comments and questions asked that night; that, in fact, it may well be the final hearing on the Comprehensive Plan itself.  Supervisor Booth noted that before any 
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zoning changes recommended by the plan are implemented, separate hearings would have to be held on each of them, also.  Councilman Manley stated that the Town Clerk should arrange for both display ads and press releases to publicize the hearing as much as possible.  Mark Taylor said legal ads are required by law.

MOTION to schedule the public hearing on the Comprehensive Plan for Monday, September 19, at 7:00 p.m., at Town Hall, with the Town Clerk directed to place display ads and press releases in addition to the legally required legal ads, motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Manley. 
VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
9.
ENGINEERING:  Meadow Hill Drainage Improvement Contract Award


On July 20, 2005, at 2:00 p.m, a bid opening was held at Town Hall in response to the 

Town’s solicitation for bids on the Meadow Hill Drainage Improvement project.  Three


firms submitted bids:  C.A. Phillips Construction Company of Eldred NY submitted a bid 


in the amount of $288,882.   Sita Construction Corp. of Goshen NY submitted a bid in the 


amount of $282,045.   Marquise Development of Thornwood NY submitted a bid in the 


amount of $229,675.   James Osborne, Town Engineer, was absent but informed the Board 


in writing that he recommends that the contract be awarded to the apparent low bidder,


Marquise Development.  Councilman Piaquadio asked what the completion date of the 


project is projected to be.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said that he did not know

what completion date was specified in the bid solicitation?  Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk,
said that there was no completion date specified, and that there rarely is in a solicitation of this nature.  Councilman Woolsey stated that the timing of this project is awful; the construction will be taking place all along Meadow Hill Road just as the school children are coming back.  Supervisor Booth replied that this project will not impact anywhere near the school; it will be solely in the Sycamore Drive area. Councilman Piaquadio asked if this project was bonded last year.  Supervisor Booth said no, the project will be paid for from New York State grant monies guaranteed to the Town by State Assemblyman Tom Kirwan. Councilman Piaquadio stated these grant monies may be impacted if the project is not completed in time, and asked that the vote on this project be withheld until Mr. Osborne could be present.  Supervisor Booth said that the fact there is a time element involved is all the more reason to act on awarding the contract tonight.  Councilman Piaquadio said he could not vote for it without knowing the completion date.


MOTION to award the contract on the Meadow Hill Drainage Improvement to Marquise

Development of Thornwood NY, made by Councilman Piaquadio, second by Councilman 


Woolsey.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – abstain; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 3-0-1 absent- 1 abstain.
10.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARINGS FOR:

A.
Fini Subdivision Drainage District
MOTION to schedule the public hearing on the Fini Subdivision Drainage District for

Monday, October 3, 2005, at 7:00 p.m., at Town Hall, made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
B.
Double R Subdivision Drainage District
MOTION to schedule the public hearing on the Double R Subdivision Drainage District for Monday, October 3, 2005, at 7:15 p.m., at Town Hall, made by Councilman Piaquadio, second by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
C.
Blue Sky Subdivision Drainage District

MOTION to schedule the public hearing on the Blue Sky Subdivision Drainage District for Monday, October 3, 2005, at 7:30 p.m., at Town Hall, made by Councilman Piaquadio, second by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
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11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth announced that the previously scheduled meeting of the Town Board on Monday, August 29, 2005, at 7:00 p.m., will not be a public meeting as previously announced but will in fact be an audit/workshop meeting.

12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Frank Carbone/ Winona Lake


Is upset about a recent national news article recounting the seizure of a pet duck by Wildlife Enforcement Officials in the State of Washington.
Yet things like that happen around here.  For example, the massive killing of millions of fish by Dynegy without a


permit.  Winona Lake is supposed to be a protected wetlands but it is not enforced.

He is also concerned to notice directional signs on I-84 do not specify City or Town of Newburgh.

Jane Sager/Floral Park


Is unhappy about the description of the Senior Citizen Trip policy as described in 


recent newspaper articles.  If this is how the Recreation Dept. was doing it, it was illegal.  


Is confused about articles on the proposed Comprehensive Plan.  Councilman 


Manley refers to high density development being confined to the southeast quadrant.


Where is the southeast quadrant?


Joseph Presutti/Colden Park

There hasn’t been a street sweeper in Colden Park in years.  What about a traffic light


for Linden Drive?  Supervisor Booth says they are working on it, and in fact State


Senator Bill Larkin has already earmarked $80,000 for it.


Ann Fisher/Sloane Road

Thank you for the help so far with an illegal business operating across the street in 


her residential area, but not enough is being done.  Jerry Canfield, Code Compliance

Director, will do nothing and will not speak to me any more.  Supervisor Booth said


he would take care of it.  She said that is all she wanted to hear.


Josefa Mandarino /Starrow Drive


Fed up with the traffic on her street.  Very unsafe, and Marketplace will make it worse.


Vanessa Tirado/East Coldenham


Marketplace will have a tremendous negative impact on the quality of life in our Town.

Resents very much comments that Marketplace is a “done deal”.


Ernesto Tirado/East Coldenham


Against a Commissioner of Recreation.


Also notes that those who opposed Pilot were told their opposition was too late.  Now,


citizens are opposing Marketplace from its first conception.  Hopes this isn’t too late.


Elizabeth Riach/ Fern Avenue


Was in a serious accident which totaled her car caused by someone making an illegal


left turn onto Union Avenue.  While the police and emergency vehicles were there,

waiting for her car to be towed away, 30 cars made the illegal left turn. Not even the sight of a recent accident or the presence of police cars with lights flashing were a deterrent.


Ron Hughes/Middle Hope

Wants the Town to know there is a drought situation.  If you dig ten feet down, the ground


is dry as a desert.  The Town should consider imposing water restrictions.  Town Clerk


Andrew J. Zarutskie noted that from the internet, several local Towns --- Blooming Grove


comes to mind --- recently imposed water restrictions.  


Mr. Hughes just returned from a trip to Burlington VT with City of Newburgh officials
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to investigate environmental preservation there.


He also suggests preparing an orientation packet with all necessary info for engineers and


developers to expedite their keeping with Town regulations.


Ellenjane Gonyea/Colden Park

Wanted to know the status of frequent code enforcement visits to Meadow Winds.  Supervisor Booth who is a code enforcement official himself said he does not wish to be in a position to dictate to code enforcement officials.

Richard Quinn/Meadow Winds


He says nothing done yet about retaining wall or retention ponds.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn made at 9:20 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, second by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent;  Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye;  Supervisor Booth – aye.  Motion approved, 4-0-1 absent
Meeting adjourned 9:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk     Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
